Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2000
Officers:  
President – George McNeir, III
1st Vice President –John Farmer
2nd Vice President – John Debnam
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Frank O’Brien
Chaplain – Rev. Walser Allen
Historian – Dick Eisenman
Parliamentarian – George McNeir, II
Registrar – Jack Art Gowan, Jr
Trustee (Property) –Julian Walker
Board Member at Large –Richard Eisenman
Board Member at Large – Dr. Lee W. Porter, Jr
Board Member at Large – Jack Art Gowan, Sr
Significant Accomplishments:
· 18 Feb – Dinner meeting at the Madeline Suite, UNCW

· In attendance were 19 compatriots and guests

· Compatriot Dr. Douglas S. Fry presented 39 Eagle Scout certificates for signing

· Compatriots each presented a two-minute synopsis about their patriot ancestor

· Installation of officers

· 27 Feb – Moore’s Creek Celebration

· 20 May –Dinner meeting at the Madeline Suite, UNCW – 31 compatriots and guests

· JROTC medals were presented to cadets in New Hanover, Brunswick and Columbus counties

· Guest Speaker Joe Harris, Marquis de Lafayette chapter president, presented on the topic “Revitalization of an SAR chapter”

· Compatriot Joe Tyner presented a review of one of his patriot ancestors

· 8 Jul – picnic at Wrightsville Town Recreation Center- 
· There were 19 compatriots and guests in attendance
· Marilyn Gowan was the guest speaker; her topic “What happened to the signers of the Declaration of Independence?”

· 28 Oct – Dinner meeting at the Madeline Suite, UNCW

· Guests included Ann Flint, Regent of the Stamp Defiance Chapter, DAR

· Guest speaker. Bill Creasy, presented the “The History of Wrightsville Beach”
New Members -2000
Joe Tyner
There were 33 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:  

Samuel A. Flint (12 Jun 1914-13 Jun 2000)
Jack Arthur Gowan, Sr (17 Aug 1931-11 Dec 2000)
Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Eastern Region VP 
